THE VILLAGE OF RUSHVILLE COUNCIL MEETING
Month: July

Meeting Date: July 26, 2022 Start Time: 6:03 PM End Time: 6:58 PM
Council Members: Present Employees: Present
Paul Norby NO Cindy Lewis YES

Lillian Roderick YES Jon Browning YES
Jennifer Henery YES

Kate Poston YES Village Historian

Ken Dean YES Matt Schwietzer YES

John Burge YES

Steve Lewis YES

CALL TO ORDER: The Village of Rushville Council was called into Special Session by
President Pro Tem, Lillian Roderick at the Town Hall.

AGENDA:

Resolution 2-2022 authorizing Mayor Paul Norby to submit and application to the Ohio
Public Works Commission for a loan for paving Bremen Avenue and the alleys.
Jennifer moved, and Steve seconded, to pass the Resolution. Motion passed, with Lillian
abstaining.

Ordinance 3-2022 amending Appropriations for the Sewer Fund due to the ARPA Grant of
$16,248.65. Steve moved, and John seconded, to pass the Ordinance. Motion passed with
Lillian abstaining. Cindy said she put in another 100 of the new floats and 3 more pumps
as these are the supplies that Ned is requesting. She put the balance into Repairs and
Maintenance as it appears that there will need to be repairs made to storm drains before
we repave.

Ordinance 4-2022 amending Appropriations to the Street Fund due to the necessity of
removing dead and dangerous trees at 8525 and 8533 Main St. Jennifer moved, and Steve
seconded, to pass the Ordinance. Motion passed with Lillian abstaining.

Village Acceptance of Oak Leaf Lane- Jennifer reported that she had met with the
Fairfield County Engineers office regarding the road. Their recommendation, given that
there were no inspections during the various stages of construction, that Jeff be required to
present Council with an Engineer’s Study. Steve asked if everyone was in agreement that
Council write a letter to Jeff that he has to provide the study, with core samples, attesting
to quality and condition of the road. Cindy said that she would ask Jon to send the letter
to Jeff.

Property Maintenance Ordinance- Steve said the he and John spent over an hour this
morning going over Mr. Crapp’s letter. He said it was a well- designed and articulate letter.



Several items prompted a slight change, which John will go over. Most of them, he either
didn’t read far enough or get the understanding of why it has to be the way it is. John said
that he and Steve went through it also with the notes that he had taken during the last
three meetings. John went through the document with the changes. There was discussion
about how and when the Compliance Committee would reveal the accuser. Steve said that
if that is the issue, we can pass the Ordinance and get Jon’s input on the initial letter.

ADJOURN: Steve moved, and Jennifer seconded, to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed.

Signed by:

Lillian Roderick, President Pro Tem Cindy Lewis, Clerk/Treasurer



